




1.)  Yes, we were opposed to the 2018 tariffs as they were a potential hinderance to the 

growth of utility solar power. However, the tariffs subsequently proved to have only a 

temporary impact; pushing utility solar power plant financing from 1Q18 (due to tariff 

uncertainty) into 2Q18. According to industry data, 2018 saw eight (8) GigaWatts of utility solar 

installed; approximately the same as in 2017 and the same as anticipated in 2019.  

The impact was only temporary, as power purchase agreement (PPA) orders were filled versus 

allowing them to expire. Module prices rose only moderately as China’s government curtailed 

subsidies on their own utility solar projects in 2Q18, enabling an influx of global and US 

manufactured modules to become available to the US market, thus partially offsetting the 

impact of the tariff.   

 

2.)   The tariff impact, as noted above, proved to only be temporary and was contained in 2018 

calendar year. The cost of the tariffs was offset in part, by the timely reduction in module pricing 

(market forces noted above). Further offset occurred with the ever-increasing innovation in this 

industry, as well as the continuous increase in module efficiency (higher electrical output). The 

balance of the tariff cost was absorbed through reduced operating margins by the other entities 

that participate in the utility solar power value chain, namely the developers, the contactors 

(like DEPOCM Power) and the plant owners.   

 

3.)  The tariff impact, as noted above, proved to only be temporary and was contained in 2018 

calendar year. Our corporate operating margins were reduced by approximately $2M due to the 

financing delays in 1Q18 (during uncertainty around the tariffs).  

According to the Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) 9,000 jobs were lost or not created 

in 2018, but this appears to been contained to calendar year 2018.  SEIA notes that the solar 

industry still employs 250,000 Americans. Their forecast is that the industry is back on pace in  

2019 for a total of 8 GigaWatts to be installed.  

 

4.)  The cost of the tariffs, as noted above, were borne by the module suppliers, the 

developers, the contractors and the power plant owners. The ratepayer did not feel in the 

impact, in that the PPA are negotiated years in advance. Each of the entities involved, tightened 

their margins to fulfill the PPA orders, vs allowing them to expire.  

At most, the tariffs seem to have caused a one-year lag in the cost curve reductions in utility 

solar power. Utility solar power PPA’s in 2019 are still priced below gas, coal and nuclear 

according to Lazard Research (independent firm), from operating data for all forms of US power 

plant generation operating assets.   
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